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A new scam is making its way through the Tampa Bay area. 
 
In recent weeks, several residents throughout the Tampa Bay area have been victimized by 
individuals posing as tree trimmers. 
 
These individuals go into an area under the guise of operating a legitimate tree trimming 
service. 
 
Some are saying they work for the power company, while others state they were hired to 
trim a neighbor’s trees. 
 
One individual distracts the homeowner by asking to go to the homeowner’s backyard so to 
discuss, which trees are going to be trimmed.  
 
While the homeowner is distracted in the backyard, another individual enters the residence 
and steals anything of value. 
 
Both individuals quickly leave before the homeowner realizes he or she has been victimized. 
 
While none of these incidents have been reported to date in Hernando County, the 
Hernando County Sheriff’s Office recommends that if you are approached in a similar 
manner, request to see the individuals’ credentials.  
 
A legitimate tree trimmer should not have a problem complying with this request.  
 
The Sheriff’s Office also recommends that you lock all doors and windows to your residence 
whenever you leave your home.  
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If you ever feel as though something is just not right, don’t hesitate to contact the Sheriff’s 
Office for assistance. 
 
The Office of Sheriff: 

The Office of the Sheriff is established by the Florida Constitution. As a constitutional officer, the Sheriff has 

the exclusive authority to administer his or her agency and is responsible for preserving the peace 

throughout the entire county, carrying out the laws of the state, the orders of Florida courts, and the 

ordinances of the Board of County Commissioners. The Sheriff is the chief law enforcement and correctional 

officer of the county.  

Sheriff Al Nienhuis was initially appointed as the Sheriff of Hernando County by the Governor in January of 

2011.  He was then elected by the people of Hernando County in 2012, ran unopposed in 2016, and remains 

accountable to them. 


